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The B.C. Cobb Bottom Ash Pond and Ash Ponds 0-8 property was transferred to the 
Muskegon Environmental Redevelopment Group, LLC (MERG) on or about April 16, 2020 
from Consumers Energy (CE).  Charah Solutions, Inc (Charah) is the is the primary 
contractor responsible for removing Coal Combustion Residuals (CCR) as part of a site 
remediation and CCR beneficiation project.  
 
2020 has been unprecedented in the challenge to meet in groups for any occasion.  The 
2020 Annual Face-to-Face Emergency Action Plan (EAP) review meeting was scheduled 
for April 1, 2020 but was postponed due to Michigan Executive Order No. 2020-21 and 
Federal recommendations for social distancing and travel restrictions due to COVID-19. 
Due to ongoing recommendations by state and federal officials through the remainder of 
2020, a formal Emergency Action Plan (EAP) Face-to-Face meeting was not held.  
Charah has been in contact with the Muskegon Fire Marshall, the Michigan Department 
of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (MI EGLE) and have discussed current 
activities and EAP planning. 
 
Charah on behalf of MERG anticipates scheduling an Annual EAP Face-to-Face meeting 
in 2021 as early as is allowed by health and governmental officials. 


